PARADISE TOWNSHIP
February 13, 2017
7:00 PM

PARADISE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS met in regular monthly
session at Paradise Township Municipal building on February 13,
2017.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Lance Biesecker, Dean Bentzel and Clark
Craumer

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG

MINUTES
Lance moved to approve the minutes of January 9, 2017. Clark
seconded and the motion was carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT
Lance moved to approve the Treasurer's Report as read, seconded
by Clark and the motion was carried. !

CITIZENS COMMENTS AND CONCERNS

1. Rory McGlasson from the Walsh Group, who is partnered with
Penn Dot was in attendance to discuss the bridge replacement
project on Big Mount Rd. over Paradise Creek. The bridge will be
closed from mid March until May causing detours on Rt.30,
Biesecker Rd., Admire Rd and Route 234.

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT

1. Chief Riley from Thomasville Fire Department gave report for
2016 and January 2017 report.

2. Chief Leese gave report for East Berlin Fire Company.

3. Chief Riley and Cory Lease received Life Saving Awards from
Jackson Township for saving the man from the Propane truck fire
on Jackson Square on November 16, 2016.

SUBDIVISION PLANS
1. None

OLD BUSINESS

1. Doug Stambaugh, (GHI) distributed a proposal consisting of
preparing documents for the Protectory Road Culvert Replacement
in Paradise Township and Hamilton Township to the Supervisors
with a projected cost of the work not to exceed $15,000.00. Dean
made a motion to accept the proposal pending Hamilton Township’s
acceptance of the Proposal, Clark seconded and the motion was
passed.



NEW BUSINESS
1. DNone

RECREATION PARK DISCUSSION:
1. Lance reported no wind damage at the park due to the snow and
strong winds. '

Reports:

1. Emergency Management -Barry was not present.

2. Zoning Officer - Report was given by Wayne Smith. Wayne will
Start taking fees for stormwater before permits are
Distributed. ‘

3. Engineer - Report was given by Doug Stambaugh. Doug did
Inspections at Tall Grass, Country Club Estates and final
Inspection on Gnatstown Rd. No new subdivisions to review.

4, Planning Commission Chairman - John Livelsberger gave a
Report. John gave Sharon a revised Zoning and Subdivision and
Land Development Ordinance to review.

5. Police - Clark gave a report, increase in calls for Paradlse
Also a terroristic threat at Paradise School. !

6. Roadmaster - Dean reported there were snow drifts from the
Little amount of snow we received.

7. Solicitor - The Solicitor Status Report was distributed and
Discussed.

CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS
OTHER BUSINESS

1. A motion was made by Clark to pay all bills and 81gn the Bill
List. Dean seconded and motion was passed.

2. A motion was made by Clark to adjourn the meeting at | 8 05
p.m. Dean seconded and the motion was passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Christine Mentzer
Secretary |



